## DIOCESE OF GRAFTON



## FACULTY

WHEREAS WE

did lately receive a Petition from The Reverend **GEOFFREY BRUCE TURNER** Locum Rector of the Parish of **SAWTELL/BONVILLE** and the Churchwardens of **ST NICHOLAS ANGLICAN CHURCH** at **SAWTELL/BONVILLE** praying that we would by virtue of our Episcopal Authority, grant a Faculty for the below-mentioned alteration to the Church at **SAWTELL/BONVILLE** 

- 1. To replace the tall candlesticks on The Altar with a shorter pair.
- 2. To replace the two vases on stands in the Sanctuary with two white vases to be donated by Cathy Ellem in memory of her late husband, The Reverend John Ellem.

**WHEREAS** 

these alterations appear to be fitting and appropriate to be undertaken in **ST NICHOLAS ANGLICAN CHURCH** at **SAWTELL/BONVILLE**.

NOW THEREFORE, WE, BRUCE JAMES by Divine Providence

<u>ADMINISTRATOR OF GRAFTON</u> do grant this our Faculty and give consent to the abovementioned proposal.

GIVEN UNDER our hand this TWENTY SEVENTH day of MAY in the year of our Lord TWO THOUSAND AND THREE

Registered at the Grafton Diocesan Offices on the day and year mentioned above, by me

Diocesan Registrar.